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Mr D Bergman

Centre for Corporate Accountability
Fourth Floor, 197-199 City Road
London

EC1V 1IN

The Law Saciery
21 November 2005

Dear Mr Bergman

Law Society Guidance on role of Employer Lawyers in Employee Interviews
Thank you for your letter of 16 November 2005.

You make some comments regarding the process involved in bringing this matter before the
Committee, which | address below.

The Rules & Ethics Committee of the Law Society are not making new rules in this particular
instance. They have been asked to give an interpretation of how the existing rules affect
solicitors who attend these interviews. If new rules are being developed then there is a formal
consultation. That is not the position here. We have however, attempted to obtain views from
groups affected by this guidance. To that effect, before the original guidance was considered
by the Committee we consulted the Chair of the Commerce & Industry Solicitors Group, the
Chair of the Solicitors’ Local Authority section, and the Criminal Law Committee of the Law
Society.

After the matter was first considered by the Rules & Ethics Committee (October 2004) it was
brought to our attention that despite these attempts to canvass views amongst interested
groups, the guidance had not come to the attentior: of solicitors who represent employers. We
therefore decided to bring the matter back before the Committee for further consideration.
This demonstrates a concern to ensure that a broad spectrum of views was considered by the
Committee before they came to a final decision as to the nature of the guidance.

Netither is it the case that the views of solicitors or others who support the guidance have not
been made known to the Committee. In addition to the representations from the HSE and
yourselves we have received letters in support of the guidance from solicitors who undertake
HSE prosecutions, and solicitors who represent Trade Unions. All these written submissions
have been placed before the Committee. We are not favouring employers’ solicitors by
allowing them exclusively to make oral representations to the Committee. The opportunity to
make oral representations to the Committee was extended to the HSE and/or solicitors who
conduct HSE prosecutions, but that was declined.

I note your commenits in respect of seeing representations made to the Committee. There has
already been a full disclosure of all documentation to the HSE and the employers’ solicitors on
the basis that this informed the debate, and gave the Committee an opportunity to consider
the arguments for and against the guidance. Although | believe this disclosure has been with




